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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 09th MAR 2005 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Jessie 

Cartmell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay, Janet Miller, & Cllr. Les Wood.  Members of the public included A 
Currie & J Leslie.  

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting … 
 Apologies were received from Tom Brand (Vice Chairman), Graeme Whyte, Douglas Campbell, Cllr. 

Jim Tolson, Dave Paterson (Fife Council) & M Robertson. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Janet Miller 

and seconded by Lilah McKay. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes:

1] Co-op Grounds, Bins at the rear not emptied and strong winds blowing contents all over the 
neighbourhood, Road sweeper not able to empty bins at front of shop due to bad weather, a visit 
from Environmental Health has been organised and we await there reply before we act. Fife Council 
did not empty bins due to bad weather, all dog bins were not emptied either, ask council to install a 
new bin on Paton St Lane. 

2] + point for the Council was the pavements being cleared of snow. 
3] Milk bottles dumped in salt bins, we will write to Aitken & Wiseman. 
4] Hospital parking still a problem awaiting Bylaws to be adopted to allow action to be taken against 

the culprits, some correspondence received from NHS discussing additional parking within the 
Hospital Grounds. 

5] Jean Mackie Centre parking by parents at school times causing damage to grass verges. 
6] Busses 55 & 55A have improved but the D7 still a problem. 
7] Street Lighting on Alderston drive and the lane are on all the time, can they possibly be switched 

off. 
 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had a phone call from the Press asking if we had put in 

objections about the Lauriston Gardens planned housing Development, Madam Chairman outlined the 
objections due to the School catchment problems and possible parking issues, plus the issue of selling 
of prime retail land for affordable housing with no gain to the community: re - a skateboard park, these 
may be reported in the local Press 

 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary + 

Weekly planning Details. 
 Correspondence Received: 

Party Details 
Fife Council Transportation Services – Draft Plan 2005                        Passed to Wilma 
Fife Council Development Services – Draft Structure Plan                    Passed to Kate 
Fife Council Freedom of Information Details                                          Passed to Donald 
Fife Council West Area Services Committee Notice & Bulletin 
Fife Council Law & Administration – Licensing Board details 
Fife Council Environmental Services – Bin Trial Details 
NHS Reply with concerns 
NHS Response details forwarded 
Scottish Water Details of increased charges 
Record Playground equipment 
Fife Council Law & Administration-Community Council Seminars  
Forth Site Newsletter of the Forth Estuary 

 



 

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 
16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN 

Email: jedudgeon@talk21.com 
Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman 

Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2444.95 and presented a detailed statement to the meeting. 
 A programme of BCC spending has to be put together for Financial year 2005/6 
 
7] Council: 
 Issues raised included… 

• Colliston Road housing issues with open spaces, details supplied from Cllr Wood on information 
supplied from Smarts to residents about forming a residents association.  We need to inform 
residents of the possible outcome with a leaflet, Wilma to look into this. 

• Issue about Grit bins in this development not being provided is a council issue. 
• Flooding problem in gardens and on road ways. Resident involved seeking legal advice, and Council 

to look into the roadways issue. 
 
8] Police: No police report 
 
9] AOCB: 

Item:  Anti Social Behavior Orders (ASBOS) Cllr Wood noted that the Police are now taking action in 
Dunfermline. 

 Guard rails on Alderston Drive at the end of Paton St. lane, still not installed. 
 Guard rails on the north end of the steps from Paton St. to Adamson Crescent has been 

vandalised and is lying on the ground adjacent to the steps.  Can this be repaired. 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 13th April 2005 at 7.00pm in the 

James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


